Esperanza Foster Home Update
September 2011



Dear Friends,
Thank you once again for your interest, prayers and practical help for the Esperanza Foster Home in Asuncion. Since I last wrote in the spring, the home continues to look after the same children but there have been various developments along the way.
 (
1
. 
 
Juana with donated clothes
)Murray went out to Paraguay in early July, taking two large suitcases of clothes and shoes and some extra finances to help with some redecorating and improvements in the rather tired rented house. He wanted to generally encourage the team there by letting them know how much we on this side of the Atlantic care about them and the children and want to carry on supporting them. He was also keen to get the Esperanza team together with the State Adoption Centre team to find out how they saw the situation developing. He spent two weeks working on the house and was just about to do some further decorating with members of this year’s Mission Paraguay volunteer team when a phone call was received from the owner of the house. After six years of our rental agreement, at a very reasonable price, he had decided to pull the house down and use the land for development!
Meanwhile, the Adoption Centre informed us of their new policy to try and get every child in care into an individual foster family. Whilst we approved in principle this seemed unrealistic to us given the level of need so evident in Paraguay. 
Just as we were investigating scaling the project down to care for the new maximum of just two children, the Adoption Centre staff changed their minds and realised that they needed Esperanza to continue  (
2
.
    
Teresa and Ana Maria
)offering care for five children. Throughout all this uncertainty the ladies in Asuncion have been brilliant, coping with the changes of direction and looking at different ways of solving problems. Juana (foster mum) and Teresa (manager and local pastor’s wife) have received lots of help and support from Ana Maria. She has children at the Colegio San Andres where Murray and I used to teach and has always helped us track the legal situation of each Esperanza child. She has now involved her sister, Maria Liz, and they are trying to raise some funds from the parents in the school to help with constantly rising costs. 
After much searching a new house has been found to rent although it is considerably more expensive. It is in the road where Murray and I used to live ! This is a great location, close to the Adoption Centre, the Anglican church where the children are very much part of the congregation, and in the same road as the Annexe school which takes children aged four and above and where little Barbara currently attends. It does need some work doing to it and it is hoped that this will be completed by October when the Esperanza family will need to move. Fortunately all the furniture and fittings from the old house can be transferred to the new one.
But what of the children themselves …. Murray very much enjoyed playing with them all and came back with some great photos and bits of video. Unfortunately I can’t send these via email yet because of the children’s legal situation.
 Jose Antonio, aged 3, has now had surgery on his cleft palate and a severe squint. Whilst this has been successful, Murray’s impression was that his difficulties go deeper and that he may be autistic. Although he has now officially been declared “adoptable” the Adoption Centre have not yet managed to match him with prospective parents.
Sebastian, aged 2, is a happy and lively boy. His legal situation is very complicated and seems to have progressed little since his arrival in Esperanza early this year.
Siblings Barbara (5) and Victor (3) arrived in Esperanza at the end of 2008. They were finally able to go to adoptive parents in July but very sadly their new parents did not feel able to cope and they were returned to Esperanza after a short time. This is the first time this has happened and came as a shock. The children were very pleased to be back with Juana again and we hope and pray that they will not suffer long term from this rejection. 
One further challenge that the Esperanza team now face is that Mariela, who has been living and working with the Esperanza family, has decided to return to the country so a new member of staff is needed. If you pray we would really appreciate a focus on this and all the issues mentioned above and, of course, each of the children!
          
3.       Poor housing very near the Government buildings in Asuncion.

I look forward to being in touch before the end of the year to update you further, hopefully with photos of the new house. We do so appreciate all of Esperanza’s faithful supporters – some of you have been involved for 6 years now!
We wish each of you every blessing

Murray and Penny Metcalfe

P.S. After last Christmas’ success with the “Present Aid” Christmas cards, I plan to do something similar this year too to continue raising funds so please bear this in mind when making your Christmas plans.
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